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UNITED WAY REPORT DUE 

Pledges to the United Way campaign for this year should be 
returned to the various coordinators at once so that they can 
be included in the campaign report meeting scheduled for noon 
Thursday at the Indianapolis Athletic Club. 

Frank Basile, vice president of the Gene Glick Management 
Corporation with responsibility for the company's 20,000 
apartments in 13 states, will be the keynote speaker. He 
will speak on "Putting It All Together," emphasizing the need 
for practical application of knowledge and skills to accom­
plish personal and business goals. 

* * * 
OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY PROGRAM SPONSORS WORKSHOP 

Clinical workers in occupational therapy will be brought together 
with academic professionals in the field in an invitational re­
search workshop to be co-sponsored by the Occupational Therapy 
Program of the School of Medicine's Division of Allied Health Sci­
ences and the American Occupational Therapy Foundation. 

The workshop will be held Friday through next Sunday at Coleman 
Hall. It is being organized by Zona R. Weeks, associate profes­
sor of occupational therapy, and Catherine E. Barrett, adjunct pro-

fessor of O.T., both of the I.U. program. They also are regional research con­
sultants for the Midwest Region of the O.T. national association, which includes 
Indiana, Illinois, Ohio, Minnesota, Michigan and Wisconsin. The workshop is 
limited to four teams of four members each and a few auditors from the 13 
schools in the region that have O.T. programs. Faculty members, drawn from 
the I.U. Medical Center, will be Dr. James A. Norton Jr., professor of bio­
statistics; Harry Brittain, assistant professor of psychiatry; Dr. Leon R. 
McKenzie, coordinator, human resources, I.U. Hospitals, and assistant profes­
sor of education, and Ann Vancamp, search analyst and computer specialist with 
the School of Medicine Library. 

* * * 
WHAT'S AHEAD FOR EGYPT? 

"The Post-Sadat Era" will be examined and discussed this week in a program 
sponsored by the International Affairs Program Steering Committee. A panel of 
experts, moderated by Richard A. Fredland, chairman of political science, will 
discuss Egypt's future in the wake of Sadat's assassination. The other parti­
cipants will be Charles H. Winslow, political science; Clark Williamson from 
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the Christian Theologic&il Seminary~, and Dr~ Mahmoud Abdul F).dil, ·'visi til;lg fl!'O­
fessor in medical genetics. The · program begins at 11:30 a.m. 'l:'hursday (Oct. 
22) in the Riley-'Room ' at the Union Building. All interested persons are''• ':i:n­
vited. 

* * * 

SOLAR WATER HEATING TO BE DISCUSSED 

An informational meeting on what to expect at a solar water heater workshop 
will be held at 7:30 p.m. Friday in Room 1202 of the School of Engineering and 
Technology, 799 West Michigan Street. 

The school has been designated as a primary sponsor for the National Solar 
Water Heater Workshop (NSWHW) program for Central and Northern Indiana by the 
Indiana Department of Commerce. Program coordinators are Paul L. Brink, act­
ing assistant dean; Dr. John W. Hammann, associate professor of electrical 
technology, and Terry L. Bradbury, assistant professor of architectural techno­
logy. 

IUPUI sponsored two similar workshops last spring in which 16 homeowners built 
solar collectors. A third such workshop is planned sometime in mid-November, 
pending response to this month's meeting. 

* * * 

NURSING PROFESSIONS DAY SCHEDULED 

Recruiters from approximately Bo health care facilities will descend on the 
I.U. School of Nursing Monday for this year's Nursing Professions Day. The rep­
resentatives of hospitals, nursing homes, clinics and other groups will set up 
booths in the corridors of the first and second floors of the buildings to dis­
tribute literature and describe their programs to nursing students. 

* * * 

PROMINENT SOCIAL WORKER TO SPEAK AT RECEPTION 

Internationally-known social worker Abraham Lurie, Ph.D., will speak on "The 
Role of Social Work within the Ever-Changing Interdisciplinary Patient Care 
Team" at a reception for medical social workers at 3:30 p.m. Wednesday in the 
auditorium of the Regenstrief Health Center. The reception, sponsored by the 
social services department of Wishard Memorial Hospital, precedes the annual 
fall conference of the Indiana Society for Hospital Social Work Directors to be 
held Thursday and Friday at the Marten House, where Dr. Lurie will be the fea­
tured speaker. He is director of the department of social services, Long Island 
Jewish-Hillside Medical Center. 

* * * 

WHO, WHAT, WHEN, WHERE, & SOMETIMES WHY 

Physiological -- "Apple Computer Tutorial," Physiology Department Seminar by 
Dr. Robert D. Hogan, Jr., research scientist, Ultrasound Research Division, 
ICFAR; Room 205, Medical Science Building, 4 p.m. Monday. 
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Biochemical -- "Classification of Protein Phosphatases Involved in Regulation 
of Glycogen and Lipid Metabolism," Department of Biochemistry Seminar by Dr. 
Tom Ingebritsen, NATO Fellow, Department of Biochemistry, University of Dundee, 
Scotland; Room 205, Medical Science Building, 12 noon, Monday. Coffee and tea, 
11:30 a.m., Room 409. 

Law Lectures -- "The Indiana Court of Appeals: Its History and Future," one 
of the I.U. School of Law-Indianapolis, Distinguished Lecturer Series by the 
Hon. Jonathan J. Robertson, judge, Indiana Court of Appeals; Moot Court Room 
of the Law School, 12:10-12:50 p.m. Tuesday. 

Afro-American Studies -- "Black Identity: Rediscovering the Distinction be­
tween Personal Identity and Reference Group Orientation," a free public lec­
ture by Dr. William E. Cross, member of the psychology faculty at the Africana 
Studies and Research Center at Cornell University; Lecture Hall 102, 8:15 p.m. 
Tuesday. Widely published and traveled, Cross is an expert in the fields of 
family and child psychology. His appearance is sponsored by the Afro-American 
Studies Program, and a reception following the lecture to be held in Room 405, 
Cavanaugh Hall, will be co-sponsored by the IUPUI Black Student Union. 

Nursing Research -- "Parental Attitude and Adjustment to Epilepsy," Nursing 
Research Colloquium by Joan Austin, R.N., D.N.S.; Room 305, School of Nursing, 
12 noon to 1 p.m. Tuesday. 

Oncological -- "The Treatment of Pain in Cancer Patients," Department of Radia­
tion Oncology lecture by Dr. Thomas O'Connor of the Department of Radiation 
Therapy at Community Hospital; Room R-104, Radiation Therapy Building, 11 a.m. 
Wednesday. 

Staff Council -- The IUPUI Staff Council will meet in the Roof Lounge, Union 
Building at 1 p.m. Wednesday. 

Chemical "Analytical Chemistry using Crown Ethers," Department of Chemistry 
Seminar by Dr. Gilbert Pacey, Miami (Ohio) University; Room 231, Krannert Build­
ing (38th Street), 4:30 p.m. Wednesday. 

Dental Continuing Education -- "Advances and Controversies in Endodontics," 
continuing dental education course by Dr. Franklin S. Weine, professor and 
director of postgraduate endodontics, Loyola University School of Dentistry, 
and Dr. Samuel S. Patterson and the I.U. School of Dentistry graduate endodon­
tic faculty; Howard Johnson's, 501 W. Washington Street, all day Wednesday. 

Staff Training Program -- "The Employment Process," designed for those indivi­
duals who coordinate departmental activities with Personnel Services relative 
to employment. Room 240, School of Nursing Building, 9-11 a.m., Thursday. 

More Biochemical -- "New Results on the Binding of Substrates by Cyclic Hepata 
Amaylase," Department of Biochemistry Seminar by Dr. Jean Hamilton, assoc·iate 
professor, Department of Biochemistry, I.U. School of Medicine; Room 205, Medi­
cal Science Building, 4 p.m., Friday. 

Honors Meeting -- Information meeting for the School of Business Honors Pro­
gram; Room 4095, Business/Spea Building, 12:00 - 1:00 p.m. Friday. Students 
with grade point averages of 3.5 and above are invited to attend. The Honors 
Program enables qualified undergraduates to begin MBA level course work while 
still undergraduates. 
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On Stage -- "They're Playing Our Song," Broadway musical starring Sonia Walsk, 
8 p.m. Friday at the Indiana University Auditorium, Bloomington. Limited num­
ber of tickets available at Auditorium box office, phone 812-337-1103. 

Wildlife -- "Olympic Elk," half-hour film presented free at 1 and 3:30 p.m. Sat­
urday and Sunday at the Indianapolis Zoo takes a look at the elk in the wilder­
ness of the Olympic Penninsula, Washington, their herd life, and their annual 
hazardous trek to high country in search of food. 

More Wildlife -- "The Yearling," 1946 film with Gregory Peck, Jane Wyman, and 
Chill Wills; Indiana State Museum, 2 p.m. Sunday. Free. 

Advance Announcement -- "Research in Psychiatric/Mental Health Nursing: Past, 
Present, Future," Department of Psychiatric/Mental Health Nursing seminar by 
Dr. Grayce M. Sills, visiting professor; Room 110, School of Nursing, 12 noon 
to 1 p.m., Tuesday, Oct. 27. Dr. Sills, one of the most distinguished names in 
the field, did pioneering work with Dr. Hildegard Peplau in helping nurses in 
chronic care facilities develop their therapeutic skills. She is director of 
the graduate nursing program at Ohio State University. 

* * * 
NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

Lions Support Ophthalmology -- Leadership in the diagnosis and treatment of eye 
problems has been enhanced at the I.U. School·of Medicine by the purchase of 
approximately $50,000 worth of the latest diagnostic ophthalmic instruments for 
the Department of Ophthalmology by the Indiana Lions Eye Bank, Inc. "We have 
supplied quite a number of pieces of equipment to the Department of Ophthalmo­
logy over the years," said Fred Mohr, Elkhart, president of the Eye Bank,"but 
this is probably the largest amount the department has received at any one time." 

Credit Union Nominations Needed -- Names are being accepted by the I.U.I. Fede­
ral Credit Union nominating committee for consideration for vacancies on the 
board of directors or credit committee for 1982. Nominees must be a Credit 
Union member, 18 years of age and currently employed at one of the employers 
affiliated with the Credit Union. Names must be submitted in writing, with a 
short biographical resume, including name, home address, hone phone number, 
business phone number, Credit Union membership number and whether the nomina­
tion is to the board or the credit committee. Send letters to the nominating 
committee, c/o David Paul, Student Union Building, Director's Office, 1300 W. 
Michigan Street, Indianapolis, IN 46202. 

Named -- George Rowley has assumed the position of director of the Occupational 
Therapy Program of the Division of Allied Health Sciences to succeed Professor 
Carol Nathan, director of the program for the past 13 years who now is assist­
ant dean of the faculties. Rowley, who holds the B.S. in occupational therapy 
from the University of Kansas and the M.A. in education from the University of 
Alabama in Birmingham, came to Indianapolis from Sykesville, Md., where he held 
the position of occupational and activity therapies consultant, Department of 
Health and Mental Hygiene Administration and director of rehabilitation ser­
vices, Springfield Hospital Center. His office is Coleman Hall, Room 311, 
ext. 8006. 

Wine Cornucopia -- Over 180 wines will be available for tasting from 5 to 9 
p.m. Nov. 4 at the Indiana Convention Center when the Crossroads Guild of Indi­
anapolis and the Bacchus Wine Society present Wine Cornucopia. All proceeds 
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will support the Children's Developmental Program at Crossroads. Advance sale 
tickets ($6) are available at the Crossroads Rehabilitation Center, 3242 Suther­
land Avenue, phone 924-3251. Tickets at the door will be $10. 

To Retire -- Retiring this Friday is Elnora A. Jenkins, special seamstress and 
cutter for the Riley sewing room for the past 17 years. She plans to visit her 
family out of the state, knit, crochet and do lawn work. 

Career Workshop -- Students, alumni and staff members may take advantage of 
four workshops in career and employment sponsored by the Career Counseling and 
Placement Office to be held in Room 2010 of the new Business/SPEA Building; 
They are: "Factors in Career Decision-Making," at 3 p.m. Nov. 2; "Job Search 
Strategies," 3 p.m. Nov. 4; "Resume Writing," 3 p.m. Nov. 9, and "The Art of 
Interviewing," 3 p.m. Nov. 11. 

Appointed -- Lorraine Schrader has been appointed assistant bursar for collec­
tions, according to Bursar Robert E. Martin. Schrader has been with Indiana 
University since 1977, most recently as administrative coordinator/advisor 
with the MBA program of the School of Business. She assumed her new position 
Sept. 14. 

Moved -- The offices of the IUPUI Department of Military Science and the ROTC 
have moved to the third floor of Cavanaugh Hall, Rooms 333 and 335. Office 
hours are Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Campus ext. is 2691. 

Elected -- Officers elected to the Black Faculty and Staff Council for 1981-82 
are: Myra Mason, president; Philip Seabrook, vice president; Deborah Long,sec­
retary; Rose Gaither, corresponding secretary; and Dr. Monroe Little, treasurer. 
A large contingent of members attended the annual meeting held Sept. 16 in Cava­
naugh Hall. Chairmen of the five standing committees appointed by the new pre­
sident are: Claudette Gar-Lands, education; Jay Smith, community affairs; Debo­
rah Hamilton, professional development; Norm Brown, communications/membership; 
and Dr. Edwin Harper, calendar committee. 

Ride Needed -- To and from Medical Center for 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. shift. Could be 
picked up at 34th and Wallace, 38th and Wallace, or 3620 Wallace. Can be ready 
any time between 7 and 7:40 a.m. Call 546-4171 after 5:30 p.m. until 9:30 p.m. 
Can also be reached in the morning. 

Medical Library Newsletter Available -- I.U. Medical Center faculty members, 
staff members or students who do not receive the School of Medicine Library 
Newsletter/Booklist, issued quarterly, may be placed on the mailing list by 
calling Mrs. Brenda Treadwell, ext. 7182. 

Extra Mile Award -- William Lyle Hayes of Building Services has been nominated 
as the Extra Mile recipient for the month of October. 

Dinner Theater Set -- "Cerberus," an original play by Gary Kornell, will be 
the fare at a dinner-theater performance scheduled for Nov. 5-7 and 12-14 in 
the Union Building cafeteria. Dinner is at 7 p.m., performance is 8 p.m. Tic­
kets for Fridays and Saturdays (dinner and show) are $9. Thursdays they are $4 
(dessert and show). The play will be directed by Dr. J. Edgar Webb. For tic­
kets and information call ext. 7685. 

Nursing Workshop -- Margo Mccaffery, noted consultant in the nursing care of 
people in pain, will present a one-day comprehensive workshop , "Pain: Assessment 
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and Intervention in Nursing Practice," at the Sheraton Inn East on Nov. 6. Con­
tact the I.U. School of Nursing Continuing Education Program, ext. 7779, for 
information. 

* * * 
HONORS AND ACCOLADES 

Linda E. Richwine of the Office of Publications and Information Services, is the 
designer of "The IUPUI Student Checkbook," a pamphlet which has received a 
Merit Award from the University and College Designers Association. Richwine 
returned recently from the annual conference of the organization in Kansas City, 
Mo., where the "Checkbook" was among 150 pieces chosen from 1,500 entries to 
be hung in the 1981 National Design Competition. Earlier this year, the "Check­
book" won a 1981 Special Merit Award in competition sponsored by the Council 
for the Advancement and Support of Education. 

Dr. Nancy C. A. Roeske, professor of psychiatry and coordinator of medical edu­
cation for the department, was invited by the Canadian Psychiatric Association 
to be a special lecturer at the group's 31st annual meeting in Winnipeg, Mani­
toba, Canada, in September. The title of her presentation was "Women and a 
Changing Society: Implications for Transference/Countertransference." 

Thomas Decoster, professor and director of executive education for the School 
of Public and Environmental Affairs, led sessions on productivity policies at 
a management conference on "Productivity in the Public Sector" sponsored Oct. 
9-10 at the Indianapolis Hilton by the American Society of Public Administra­
tion. 

_D_r_.~E_u_g_e_n_e~E~._L_e_v~i_t_t_, director of the Section of Psychology, and Dr. Elgan L. 
Baker Jr., director of training in psychology, both in the Department of Psy­
chiatry of the School of Medicine, each gave a workshop and read a paper at the 
meeting of the Society for Clinical and Experimental Hypnosis in Portland, Ore., 
last week. Dr. Baker also offered a special training film. 

Ann Marriner, R.N., Ph.D., professor and associate dean for the baccalaureate 
program at the School of Nursing presented the keynote address at the annual 
conference on nursing administration at the University of Wisconsin, Milwaukee, 
Sept. 11. 

Dr. Robert C. Dick, chairman of Communication and Theatre, will present a paper 
"Faculty Evaluation From a University Chairperson's Perspective," Oct. 30 at 
the Indiana Speech Association Convention. 

Dr. Sidney Ochs, professor of physiology and director of Medical Biophysics, 
was an invited participant in a symposium, "Role of Calcium in Nerve Function," 
sponsored by the International Neurochemistry Society at Nottingham, England, 
Sept. 7-11. 

Professor Monroe H. Little of the History Department is the co-author of an 
article, "The Afro-American Elite, 1930-1940: A Historical and Statistical 
Profile," appearing in Phylon, The Atlanta University Review of Race and Cul­
ture, XLII, Nov. 2. 
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